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New Members

A warm welcome back to Paul Bugg who has rejoined us after several years absence. Welcome also to new member Toby Hammond, we hope that their association with us will be a long and happy one.
News

Thanet Young Sportsperson of the Year

Many congratulations to Ollie Robinson who was Highly Commended in this category recently at the Winter Gardens.
Annual General Meeting
The Annual General Meeting took place on Friday 14th November with a good attendance of members presided over by our Chairman George Jenkins. Excellent presentations were given by Colin Robinson, Simon Henderson, Rick Perkins, Dave Mastin and  Rob Milnes. We now have 214 members including 75 juniors and it has been a very successful year in all disciplines. All the current Committee were re-elected en bloc with the exception of the Secretary, Jim Dickson agreed to take on this very important position from Emma, many thanks to her for an excellent job, and many thanks to Jim for taking it on and keeping it in the family.
It was agreed that Annual Subscriptions do not need to be increased once again and they are now due. 
Here is a reminder of the rates:-

Seniors (over 18)


 £20.00

Juniors (over 16 and under 18)                 £10.00  (also those in full time education)

Juveniles (under 16)                                 £6.00

2nd Claim


             £12.00

Over 60



             £10.00

Social



             £5.00

Family Membership                                 £35.00

Family Membership includes the whole family regardless of numbers.
Please help Jim and Dave by paying as soon as you can, it makes their jobs so much easier.

You can now pay on line via the club website, if you can renew this way it will be much appreciated as it makes things so much easier for the Treasurer. Log into the website and follow the link or alternatively send to 

Dave Mastin at:- 399, Margate Road, Ramsgate, CT12 6SE. 
Thank you for your co-operation.

Annual Dinner and Prize Presentation

Over 50 members attended this function and enjoyed an excellent meal at the Swan Hotel, Westgate. Guests of Honour were Paul Mepham and his wife Kath. Paul is a prominent figure in Kent cycling and owner of Harry Perry Cycles bike shop in Woolwich. Most of the Senior prizes were scooped up by Simon Henderson giving him plenty of shiny presents for his birthday. Ladies Champion was Helen Hill, Junior/Juvenile Champion Oliver Dickson and Junior Road Race Champion/Rider of the Year Oliver Robinson. Well done to all the prizewinners and a big thank you to Mick Cooper and Dave Mastin for another successful function.  
Club Clothing

We now have an increased stock with most sizes of short sleeved jerseys.

We also have some long sleeved jerseys and bibshorts.

Next main order will be early January with delivery  mid/late February.

We still have some of the older Yellow, Red and Blue design kit to clear.

Short sleeved jersey size 1 (XS) and size 3 (M)

Padded bibshorts size 2 (S) 8 (4XL) and 10 (5XL)

Bib tights NOT Padded 8 (4XL)

Padded bibknickers (Knee length) 6 (XXL) and 8 (4XL) 

ALL old kit priced at £8 each item.

Pete and Barbara Huckstep 

email  peter.huckstep@btinternet.com
Sunday Club Runs
9am Club Run “Extra” Group
We are “rebanding” the Fast Group on the club run to the “Extra” group in an attempt to encourage more riders to join the fun …

Typically we are getting 6 – 8 riders with the bulk sticking to the medium options.

We suspect the “fast” tag is putting people off but we ride only a whisker faster than the medium groups … but we do go a little further and and find a few more hills.

The ride will typically take a different route each week to keep things interesting.

WE WILL NOT DROP ANYONE … we will ride as a group the whole way …

If you fancy a little extra be ready to leave the bus stop at 9am next Sunday.

Here is Sunday 16th`s ride … 17.2mph average speed.

The rota of Ride Leaders can be found on our website http://www.thanetrc.org/social-riding.shtml
As we have been doing the same thing on a Sunday for probably 10 years and the ride has now become so popular we needed to make some changes. It will no doubt take a few weeks to bed in to please keep an eye on the website & social media so you know what is going on. Also please be prompt for the meet up so you can depart with the correct group.

Racing Results (Club members only)
Cat 3 Road Race Cyclopark Sunday November 2nd

Joshua Outram took a great win for the club in the cat 3 road race at cyclopark. He went on a lone break and won by 1 min in the end. Bill Hawkes took 7th and another 3 points and is racing again now in the cat E-1-2-3 race. Ollie Robinson had a mechanical plus suffering from an injured hand for DNF.
Cat E, 1,2,3,4 Road Race Cyclopark Sunday November 9th
Bill Hawkes continued his pursuit of Cat.2 road status in the E-1-2-3-4 event. Bill finished 8th and is now 1 point off his goal. Also Ollie Robinson competed very well in the high class field for 9th place in a field of 30.

He`s done it at last!
Congratulations to Bill Hawkes from the Race Team, who achieved his 2nd cat road license with a 3rd at CycloPark on Sunday 23rd to take his season total to 46 points.

Whilst the majority of the Race Team have focused on TTs Bill has set about the regions road races in pursuit of a 2nd Category ranking usually racing solo.

He has done a sterling job … Well done Bill.

Joshua Outram has performed really well in the cycloX season and was selected for the south east regional team to compete in the national team event at the weekend in Chesterfield. Joshua performed very well in a high class field finishing in 36th place after falling on the final lap and losing a few places.
Joshua also rode in the UCI World Cup Cyclo Cross event at Milton Keynes on November 29th finishing 22nd. This is the first time a rider from the Club has ridden in such a prestigious event, well done Joshua.
Cat 3 Road Race Cyclopark 30th November
Ollie Robinson 2nd just pipped at the finish. Well done.
Open Events 
South Eastern & Eastern Regional Cyclocross Championships, Sunday 7th December 2014

VC Deal is proud to welcome all cyclocross riders in the Eastern and Southeastern Regions to Fowlmead Country Park for the Regional Championships on Sunday December 7th.
Online entry is now open at Rider HQ, there will be entry on the day and entry on the day only for Under 10 & 12s.

Race Timings
We will use the LCCA timings:
10:30 Under 10s
10:45 Under 12s
11:15 Youth U14 & U16
12:30 Women and Vets (note: V40, Women, V50 start a minute apart).
13:30 Juniors and Seniors

For full info see www.vcdeal.co.uk 
A number of south-east based clubs are getting together in 2015 to organise a series of events at the Cyclopark circuit in 2015. The idea is to provide more opportunities to race in the South East in a safe and controlled environment.

The events will be run by the following clubs; Medway Velo, San Fairy Ann, 4T+ Velo, Wigmore CC, Team Bottecchia UK and  Southborough Wheelers.

The intention is to run 10 events from March through to October. There will be no affiliation required.
Provisional Dates are:
	Round
	Date
	Promoting Club

	1
	28th March
	Medway velo

	2
	18th April
	4T+ Velo

	3
	9th May
	San Fairy Ann

	4
	23 May
	Southborough Wheelers

	5
	20 June
	Medway Velo

	6
	18 July
	4T+ Velo

	7
	8 Aug
	San Fairy Ann

	8
	29 Aug
	Team Bottecchia UK

	9
	19 Sept
	Southborough Wheelers

	10
	10 Oct
	Wigmore CC


This entry was posted in Announcements and tagged 4T+ Velo, Medway Velo, Road Racing South East, San Fairy Ann, Southborough Wheelers, Team Bottecchia, Wigmore CC on October 26, 2014.

 Dear All
I received this from a sports science student at Uiversity of Kent. Hope you can help by filling in. 
Thanks, Colin Robinson
Hello, my name is Daniel Madigan and I am a student at the University of Kent and I would like to invite you to take part in some psychological research I am doing for my PhD.
The study aims to investigate the relationship between personality and psychological training outcomes. Specifically, the study will look at how perfectionism relates to athlete burnout over time and also at what makes people want to train.
To take part all you need to do is complete the questionnaire (link below) which will take no longer than 10 minutes. You will then be invited to fill in the questionnaire again in 3 months time. To be eligible to take part all you need to do is to train at least twice a week and be over the age of 18 years old. All responses are completely confidential and anonymous and you have the right to withdraw at any time.
The study has been approved by the School of Sport & Exercise Sciences Ethics Committee. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the principal investigator, Daniel Madigan (dm412@kent.ac.uk). Many thanks for your time. Please click here to participate:

http://bit.ly/1nTawIp
Thanet RC GoRide Christmas Party Saturday 13th December 1pm-4pm at Ursuline College Sports Hall. 
We have the sports hall for mixed games etc then buffet food and prize giving. Let me know if you can come £3 each to cover hall costs. Thanks Colin.
Message from Phil Cook
For those youth riders that like a closed circuit with a hill, an early start to the season is afforded by the LVCC winter series at Redbridge Cycle Centre. Commencing early next year with Saturday events on:
January 17
February 7
March 14
April 6
May 5

This appears to have been a really busy event last year and I'm sure that we can get a few Thanet RC riders up there in January (as last year) to get the road season underway!

For cyclo-cross check out  http://www.londonxleague.co.uk/ 
	Thanet RC Go-Ride Dates 2014 (Revised)
	
	
	
	

	Saturday
	6th Dec 2014
	Go-Ride No.13
	Marlowe
	14.00-15.30

	Saturday
	13th Dec 2014
	Christmas Party
	TBA
	TBA

	Sunday
	14th Dec 2014
	Christmas MTB event
	Fowlmead
	13.00-15.30


Dates for your Diary
Boxing Day 10

Don`t forget this important annual event on the Q10/31 Thanet Way first rider off at 10 am. Please be early to sign on. Offers of help with marshalling will be gratefully accepted.
Open Event

Thursday 1st January 2015 Southborough and District Wheelers 10 on the Q10/10 (Bethersden) 10am start. Closing date for entries is 6th December. Internet entries available.  
Club Social Evening

The next one will be on Tuesday 2nd December at the Bell Meadow Pavilion 7.30-9.30 as usual. Please come along. 
Cycle Jumble

There will be a cycle jumble at Cyclopark on Sunday 8th February at 0930. Sell your unwanted, secondhand, classic and vintage cycle parts with us in a superb modern cycling venue fully heated with parking for over 100 cars and off road bike parking. As well as the jumble you will be able to watch the racing, enjoy the café or visit the onsite Velo Refined bike shop. There will be 25 tables available but you can also bring your own.
Tables £15 each. For info contact 07711 396490 or enterprisetwelve@hotmail.co.uk 
Also http://www.kentattractions.co.uk/index.php/cyclopark/how-to-find-us.html
VTTA Kent Group Luncheon and Prize Presentation
This will be held on Sunday 22nd February at 1215pm at the Weald of Kent Golf Club and Hotel. Guest of Honour will be TV Cycling Presenter Ned Boulting. Prices as last year £17.50 per head. Cheques to  Tom Morton, 42, Chiltern End, Ashford, TN24 8QL. 
Help required for club history film
In the run up to our 70th anniversary celebrations in 2017 I am planning to make a film about the club's long history. Thus I require help in the following ways:

1. Any old photos or film footage. The older the better. I'm particularly interested in items relating to our memorial cups - (Mick Catlow, Vincent Evans, Jim Linton, Gordon Haller, Bert Spickett, Jim Bragington).

2. Volunteers required for the following roles:

- cameraman

- stills phootgrapher

- film editor 

Thanks David Robert (davealexrob@yahoo.com, 07824 399126)

TRC Turbo training:
Turbo training sessions are now under way every Thursday evening at 18.00 – 19.30

Location is Ursuline College sports hall in Westgate.

http://www.ursuline.kent.sch.uk/
We are not professional coaches and are just offering our advice and encouragement at the session.

See the website for further information. 

Learn to Ride at Thanet Road Cubs
For 2-5 year-olds
5-5.45 pmThursdays
9 Oct-18 Dec (not30 Oct)
Ursuline College Sports Hall CT8 8LX
Balance bikes provided (or bring own)
Bring own helmet
Adult presence required
£2 per session inc.bike loan
Thanet RC level2 coach will be running these fun sessions. Great fun and pass onto any parents that may be interested.

Cyclo Cross Training at Cyclopark
Every Tuesday evening from 1900-2030 until the 21st January there will be cyclo cross training under BC qualified coaches. £5.00 per session, over 10 years only. Cyclopark is at Gravesend DA11 7NP. For further info contact lukeanderson@britishcycling.org.uk.  
  For Sale
Ribble bike for sale, 53cm (M) carbon frame less than 1 year old, Campag groupset and wheels, immaculate condition. Will suit someone 5′ 9 to 5′ 10. Too big for me. Over £900.00 new, now reduced to £550.00 o.n.o.
John Barton 01843 834066. 
New Item
By way of a change I have decided to dispense with the Thought for the Month and introduce a monthly quiz. Unfortunately I cannot offer a prize, but the first person to give me the correct answer gets a mention in this prestigious journal.
This month`s question:-
Who was the Thanet Road Club rider who won the Kent Senior BAR in 1978?

Finally a Happy Christmas and a prosperous, safe and fast New Year to all. 
